Virtual Council Meeting February 15, 2021

<u>Members Present</u>: Mayor Buddy Duke, members Terry McClain, Greg Paige, Walter Cowart, Vivian Sharpe and Jody Greene.

Others Present: Rhonda Rowe, Tim Tanner, and Randy Lane

Invocation was given by Councilman McClain.

Pledge of Allegiance

<u>Approval of Minutes</u>: Councilwoman Sharpe made a motion to approve the minutes of February 1, 2021 as presented. Councilman Paige seconded with all in favor.

<u>Public Address System Bids (Recreation Dept)</u>: Bids were received for the PA System for the new recreation facility and were as follows:

Event Point, LLC \$17,450.00 After Hours Production \$15,002.00

Councilman Greene made a motion to accept the low bid. Councilman Paige seconded. All were in favor.

Race Track Update (Noise Ordinance): City attorney Tim Tanner advised the council he has been reviewing noise ordinances of other communities that have similar venues. While such venues can be beneficial, they can also become a nuisance; therefore, the intent is to try and prohibit the bad effects. He is revamping our current noise ordinance and will have something for the officials to review at the next meeting. He will be focusing on limiting the amount of noise at certain times of the day. Realizing that certain areas deserve more protection than others, such as residential versus commercial, the ordinance can be broken down by zoning districts. He stated that any input in the interim would be greatly appreciated. Mayor Duke stated that the new manager of the race track came by to see him today and indicated that it's his desire to work with the City of Adel and he doesn't want to work past 11:00 or 12:00 at night. He would also like to meet the council when we go back to in-person meetings. Mayor Duke further stated they will be having a large event beginning next Tuesday that will run through the weekend.

There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned.	
Rhonda P. Rowe, City Clerk	Luther L. Duke III, Mayor